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COUNTY OF DAUPHIN 

PUBLIC HEARING NOTICE 
  SUBSTANTIAL AMENDMENT TO ANNUAL ACTION PLAN FY 2023 

HOME INVESTMENT PARTNERSHIP PROGRAM GRANT 
August 26, 2025 

          
 
A public hearing will be held at the Dauphin County Office of Community & Economic Development,  
2 South 2nd Street, Room 124, Harrisburg, PA on September 17, 2025 at 10:00 a.m.   The purpose of the 
public hearing is to present a Substantial Amendment to Dauphin County’s  Annual Action Plan FY 
2023.  The County’s allocation for the FY 2023 CDBG program was $1,425,028.00 
  
Dauphin County is proposing to revise an activity in the Annual Action Plan FY 2023.  Highspire 
Borough was awarded $156,970.00 for their Hanover Street Roadway Rehabilitation project which came 
under budget.  Dauphin County proposes to fund an additional activity in Highspire Borough.  Race 
Street and Lumber Street in Highspire Borough serve as a major trucking corridor for industrial 
businesses and the local community. Both streets are crossed by a Norfolk Southern rail line.  The 
crossings have severely deteriorated and have resulted in a health, safety and welfare issue for the 
Borough.  The purpose of the project is to remove the existing rail and ties in order to repair the 
roadway.  It is proposed that the unexpended funds in the amount of $42,450.82 be used toward this 
project.  A draft of the amended plan can be found on the Dauphin County Community & Economic 
Development web site.   
 
The purpose of this notice and public hearing is to discuss the changes of this plan and to afford citizens 
the opportunity to comment upon elements of the program and action plan.   (TDD users: Pennsylvania 
Telecommunications Center: 7-1-1) 
 
Citizen participation is considered to be a key ingredient to the success of the program and is 
encouraged by the county commissioners.  Those unable to participate may send written comments to 
the Dauphin County Department of Community & Economic Development at the above listed address, 
no later than October 3, 2025.   
 
Very truly yours, 
 
  
Justin Douglas, Chairman 
Mike Pries, Vice Chairman 
George P. Hartwick III, Secretary 
Dauphin County Board of Commissioners 
 


